
Executive Committee of Middle Georgia State College 
Minutes of Meeting #3 for the 2013-2014 Academic Year 

 
November 8, 2013, Macon Campus, PSC 112 

 

Members Present:  Dr. Kevin Floyd, Dr. Sumitra Himangshu, Mr. Martin Kehayes, Dr. 
Francisco Lopez, Dr. Charles Matson (chair-elect), Dr. Robert McTyre (chair).  Dr. John 
Pattillo (recorder), Dr. Blanche Presley, Mr. Adam Young. 
 
Members Absent:  Dr. Robert Burnham, Dr. Tom Caldwell, Dr. Clay Morton 
 
1. Dr. McTyre called the meeting called to order at 9:02 a.m. 
 
2. Dr. McTyre called for approval of the meetings from the October meeting of the 

Executive Committee.  Members of the committee suggested minor corrections.  Dr. 
Floyd moved that the minutes be accepted as corrected. Dr. Lopez seconded the 
motion, and the minutes were accepted unanimously. 

 
3.  Dr. McTyre called for approval of the agenda with the addition of the approval of a 

new member of the Public Safety committee for the Dublin campus.  Dr. Presley 
moved that the agenda be accepted as amended.  Dr. Lopez seconded the motion 
and the agenda was accepted unanimously.  Dr. McTyre then introduced Mr. Adam 
Young, the new representative to the Executive Committee from the Department of 
Media, Culture, and the Arts. 

 
4.  The Executive Committee then dealt with old business. 
 

a.  Dr. McTyre gave a report on the activities of standing committees and boards, 
addressing the activity of each committee or board individually. 

 
b.  Following the discussion of committee and board activity, Dr. McTyre sought 

approval for the appointment of Mikaela Clark as student representative for 
Public Safety Committee on the Dublin campus.  Dr. McTyre reported that 
Michael Stewart had vetted and approved Ms. Clark for this position.  Dr. 
Floyd moved that Ms. Clark be approved as the new Dublin campus student 
representative for the Public Safety committee.  Dr. Lopez seconded the 
motion, and the appointment of Ms. Clark was approved unanimously. 

 
 

c.  The Executive committee then discussed possible meeting times.  Dr. Mctyre 
suggested that we set meeting times to Fridays between 10:00 a.m. and 12:00 
p.m.  Dr. Lopez moved that the new meeting times be approved.  Dr. Young 
seconded, and the meeting time was approved unanimously. 

 



5.  The Executive Committee then discussed new business. 
 

a.  Dr. McTyre introduced updated procedures for standing committee operation.  
Dr. McTyre reported that these procedures from the administration are to 
assure consistency in format of agendas and minutes, as well as timely posting 
of agendas and minutes to the shared governance website.  Procedures for 
scheduling meetings and online approval of minutes were also outlined.  Dr. 
McTyre reported that online approval of minutes will allow for more rapid 
posting of minutes to the shared governance website, especially for 
committees that only meet once during a semester. 

 
b.  Dr. McTyre introduced a proposed amendment to the bylaws to address 

chairmanship of committees in the event that a chair must step down before 
the end of an academic year.  The proposed amendment is stated as follows. 

 
“In the event the Chair of a Standing Committee is unable to complete 
his/her term (01 July X through 30 June X+1, such that X represents the 
year beginning his/her term), the term of the Chair-elect moving into the 
position of Chair will be determined as follows: 

 
1. If the Chair leaves his/her position before 01 January X+1, the Chair-

elect will serve as the Chair for the remainder of the previous 
Chair’s term.  The individual elected as Chair-elect will serve a one-
year term beginning 01 July after being elected as Chair-elect. 

2. If the Chair leaves his/her position on or after 01 January X+1, the 
Chair-elect will serve as the Chair for the remainder of the previous 
Chair’s term and the following year.  An individual will be elected as 
the Interim Chair-elect, and will hold the position through 30 June 
X+1.  The Interim Chair-elect will only serve as Chair in the event the 
said new Chair is unable to complete his/her service through 30 
June X+1.  In such an event, the new Chair would serve the 
remainder of the previous Chair’s term.” 

After some discussion, Dr. Lopez moved that the amendment to the bylaws be 
approved.  Dr. Presley seconded, and the amendment was approved 
unanimously. 
 

c.  Dr. McTyre introduced new protocols for attending meetings from remote 
locations and formatting of minutes and agendas.  Dr. McTyre stated that the 
committee will discuss these further in a future meeting. 

 



6.  Dr. McTyre announced that the Executive Committee and the Faculty Senate will 
have a joint meeting on Friday, December 6th to introduce methods for 
videoconferencing and online collaboration during meetings.  

 

7.  The meeting adjourned at 9:55 a.m. 


